
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT 

for 
Salinomycin 

in Roaster,  Breeder  Replacement and Layer Replacement  Chickens 

NADA 128-686 

A.H. Robins  Company 
Richmond, VA 23261 

The Center for Veterinary Medicine has carefully considered the  potential 
environmental impact of this action and has concluded that this action will not have 
a significant effect on  the quality of the human environment. Therefore, an 
environmental impact statement will not be required. 

The A.H. Robins  Company  is requesting approval of NADA 128-686 for  the use of 
salinomycin as an anticoccidial to include treatment of roaster, broiler breeder  and 
layer replacement chickens. The approved claim and medication level  will remain 
the same as  specified under 21 CFR 558.550. 

In support of the supplemental NADA, A.H. Robins  Company submitted  the  attached 
environmental assessment (EA dated April 1992)  and  a Material  Safety  Data  Sheet 
(MSDS). The EA is updated from the May 1989, EA and revised to address  the potential 
environmental impacts due to the approximately 5% increase in manufacture  and 
additional uses of salinomycin in roaster, broiler breeder and layer replacement 
chickens. Also, there is a Hoechst EA dated June 9,  1989, certifying that  the bulk 
production of salinomycin sodium at Hoechst  Aktiengesellschaft, Frankfurt, Germany 
is in compliance with the cited environmental control laws and regulation of 
Germany. We have reviewed the EAs including a MSDS and  determined  that  the 
proposed action is not expected to have a significant impact on the  human 
environment. 
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